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ISSUE
More than 20,000 people are expected to come to Los Angeles for the Democratic National Convention (DNC) August 12-17, 2000.  These visitors include delegates, officials, sponsors, media, guests, staff, volunteers and others.  MTA has been asked to provide some of the buses for charter services providing transportation between hotels and official convention activities.  State statute makes it difficult for MTA to provide such service without a waiver which would be provided by AB 102.

BACKGROUND
Like the 1996 Republican convention in San Diego, the 2000 DNC provides a clear opportunity to showcase California.  As with other national political conventions, delegates and a variety of other credentialed individuals will be provided with shuttle bus service between their hotels and the convention site and other selected venues. 

Convention planners estimate that more than 275 buses will be needed to provide this service in Los Angeles.  They would like at least half of the buses to be equipped with wheelchair lifts.  In March, RFPs were sent out soliciting buses from private charter companies.  As of this date, 120 buses have been secured from these private companies.  About 10 of these are equipped with wheelchair lifts.  While work is continuing to secure more private sector buses, a significant number of buses will be needed from the public sector.

MTA has received a formal request to charter up to 100 lift-equipped buses for the DNC from August 12 through 17.  Similar requests have been extended to other public transit companies including Long Beach Transit, Foothill Transit, Culver City, Santa Monica, Montebello, OCTA, and Omnitrans.

Prior MTA Board action authorized our involvement in support of the DNC on the condition that it is cost-neutral to the agency and does not impact our regular transit patrons.  MTA’s involvement in the DNC is similar to the involvement of SEPTA in support of the Republican National Convention in Philadelphia this summer.

State statute limits MTA’s ability to provide private charter service.  AB 102 would provide a waiver only for this event.  A waiver was granted in the past to allow charter service for the 1984 Olympics.

MORE INFORMATION

Please call Jody Feerst Litvak, Manager, Government Relations at (213) 922-2820.
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